DEPARTMENT CHAIRS’ MEETING MINUTES

Friday, January 12, 2007
Battle Mountain - #2; Elko – HTC #137; Ely - #112; Pahrump – PVC #124; Winnemucca - #109

Present:  Ed Nickel, Pat Warren, Patty Fox, Heather Estes, Mark Ports, Charlene Mitchel, Jay Larson, Mike McFarlane, Richard Kampf, Jon Licht, Cheryl Gregerson, Al Daniels, Cyd McMullen, Amy Chaffin
Adjunct Faculty Evaluation Process
1. Chairs discussed the approved process and have concerns and possible recommendations for its success and implementation, they are:

a. Departments would like funding to pay for substitute instructors. The VPAA agreed however, funding is not likely. The topic will be addressed with administration. 
b. It is not necessary to evaluate all adjuncts in Pahrump the first year; only new adjuncts to the NSHE system must be evaluated. 
c. Classroom visits at every site is a concern of the committee. The committee would like the wording changed to a classroom visit is suggested but not required. 
d. Departments want to make the determination of when and who is evaluated.
e. Chairs or designated personnel in the department should have access to online courses for adjuncts. The VPAA will discuss with the appropriate personnel.

f. Chairs voted unanimously to request Faculty Senate reconsider that all adjunct faculty be evaluated every 5th year thereafter or as deemed necessary instead of every 3rd year. Chairs would like the evaluation committee to know that they are not rejecting their advice. However, the three year plan is just not practical at this time. The item will be taken to Faculty Senate for further discussion. 
Creating an Incentive for Syllabus Collection 
1. Department Chairs voted to approve a policy that adjunct faculty will not receive a letter of appointment until the syllabus for the class they are expected to teach is turned into the department. The item will be taken to Faculty Senate for adoption. 
2. Campus Directors are responsible for collecting syllabi for their site and then forwarding them to the appropriate department. It is not their responsibility to check for content; it is the responsibility of the chair of the department to complete the review. Chairs will be responsible for directly contacting adjunct instructors for revisions and possible suggestions. An addendum can be added to the original document to address these situations. 
3. The VPAA will send out a letter notifying adjuncts of the new process.
4. Sessions are scheduled to discuss the basic components of a syllabus. Chairs were encouraged to request adjuncts from their perspective areas to attend. The materials covered in the sessions will be distributed electronically so that the information can be shared with as many instructors as possible. 
Department Chairs Responsibilities
1. The committee made changes to the description and voted unanimously to adopt the proposal into policy. The item will be sent to Faculty Senate for approval. 
Long Term Scheduling

1. A draft copy of the long term schedule was distributed and discussed. Departments are to forward changes to the VPAA. 

2. Once approved the long term schedule will be published on the web and in hard copy. Departments will be able to add items but not subtract once committed. 
